COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, March 6th 2007

MOTION No. 2
CATHAOIRLEACH'S BUSINESS

Councillor T. McDermott

"That this committee calls upon the Manager to re-open the right hand turn from Templeogue Road onto Springfield Road at off-peak hours."

REPORT:
The right turn bans at Springfield (inbound & outbound directions) were introduced as part of the Tallaght to City Centre QBC scheme and are designed to facilitate movement of buses through Templeogue Village.  There is no evidence from CCTV monitoring or traffic count data that traffic volumes have increased or congestion worsened as a result of these measures but that the opposite is in fact the case and the original QBC objectives are being achieved along the route.  This Council is committed to the policies and objectives of the DTO Strategy, A Platform for Change, including the development and enhancement of the Quality Bus Network.  Deletion of the ban at Springfield as suggested would have a detrimental effect on the QBC performance, and also on traffic movement through Templeogue Village and is therefore not recommended.  The Tallaght QBC operates on a 24Hour basis. 
